
UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

REGION I
475 ALLENDALE ROAD – SUITE 102
KING OF PRUSSIA, PA  19406-1415

September 5, 2025

Evan Western, CHP, Manager
Cardinal Health, LLC
Health Physics
7000 Cardinal Place 
Dublin, OH 43017

SUBJECT: CARDINAL HEALTH, LLC, ACCEPTANCE OF DECOMMISSIONING FUNDING
PLAN, MAIL CONTROL NO. 641235

Dear Evan Western: 

We have reviewed the Decommissioning Funding Plan (DFP) (ML2 A ) enclosed with 
your letter dated June 4, 2024, to meet the financial assurance requirements for your license. 
On August 21, 2025, we requested a current DFP based upon 2025 calculations.  We received 
and reviewed the updated DFP dated September 4, 2025. We have no further questions about 
the DFP at this time. Your next revision to your DFP is due September 4, 2028. 

Additionally, we discussed the updating of your financial instruments and the fact that 
obtaining a new surety bond and statement of intent would not be possible prior to the 
transition of Connecticut becoming an Agreement State. Therefore, this action is being 
administratively closed. The revised financial instruments should be submitted and handled 
through the Connecticut Agreement State Program after October 1, 2025.   

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions regarding this letter, 
please contact me at (610) 337-5102 or via electronic mail at shawn.seeley@nrc.gov.

Sincerely,

Shawn Seeley, Regional State Agreement 
    Officer
Division of Radiological Safety and Security
Region I
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